Hello, this is John Ogbin from Hopewell Crest School with an important announcement. One of our staff members has tested positive for COVID - 19. We have completed contact tracing and have concluded that the close contacts were other staff members. At this moment, all close contacts have been notified. No students are considered close contacts. Hopewell Crest school will host virtualonly instruction beginning tomorrow Friday, November 20th and will return to In-Person instruction on December 7th. All students will be sent home with home instruction materials. PreK, Kindergarten, and 1st grade students will receive virtual instruction directions from their teachers through the Seesaw app and email. Second through eighth grade students will follow their normal early dismissal schedule as they would if they were in person. If you have a question about a class meeting time, please email the teacher. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we respond to these issues. Stay well and remember to be Hopewell Strong.